
Emphasis on the social and psychological aspects of clothing is a relatively recent phenomenon in home economics.

As a result, there is a need for in-service education for teachers who, as a result of curriculum change, may find

themselves teaching in an area of textiles and clothing for which they lack preparation. Continuing education, a

trend in all areas, means that programs in home economics need to provide for various types of learners and for

more diverse age groups in a variety of study situations. Independent study may be one means of reaching those

who do not find on-campus courses a feasible solution to this problem. In addition, an independent study program

might well be a means of introducing more flexibility in course scheduling and individualized instruction for on-

campus students.




